BOROUGH OF MARYSVILLE

Council Meeting Minutes October 9, 2017 7:00 PM

President, Stephen Copp called the council meeting to order at 7:00pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and innovation given by Mayor Deborah Troutman.

Roll call

Lance Barthel - Absent
Gary Perry - Present
Stephen Copp - Present
Allen Metzger - Absent
Larry Little - Present
David Magee - Present
Alexandria Snyder - Absent
Mayor Troutman - Present
Soro. Mgr. Scott Weaver - Present
Sec. Kim Charles - Present
Treas. John Tennant - Present
Sol Dan Altland - Absent
Eng. Greg Ragolski - Absent
Alex Gasdaska, Junior Council - Absent

Consent Items

A motion was made by David Magee, seconded by Larry Little and approved unanimously to approve the minutes, financial statements and approved to pay the bills.

Junior Council

Absent from meeting. Nothing to report.

Public Comment

John Fasnacht, 21 North Main Street wanted to thank Scott Weaver for taking care of a few street sign concerns on Front Street and for painting the line coming out of the subway near the Moose so people will hopefully stay on their own side of the road.

John Fasnacht said there was a couple lights out in the subway. Scott said he will contact PPL and get it taken care of.

Engineer's Report

Scott Weaver reported everything is on schedule. The MS4 permit application was sent in.

The sewer separation project is on schedule. The bids will be advertised in January 2018 and will be due back one month later.

The streets project is on schedule. The bid will be advertised in October and voted on at the December meeting.

Old Business

Road Project for Park and Ridgeview Drive

The street project is on schedule. Scott Weaver said there is a time line schedule and bidding sheet in the packets. The bidding sheet totals are worse case scenario. Rich Stees asked what the mobilization percentage was. Scott Weaver replied with 5%.

Generator for the Fire Company - Tabled

Cam Spray (Flusher Trailer)

<u>Codes Enforcement with East Pennsboro Township</u> - Tabled

David Magee asked this item be referred back to the Finance Committee meeting for budgeting purposes. Charles Wentzel asked if additional ordinances will be needed.

Curbing Repair/Replacement of for Sewer Separation and Paving

Scott Weaver said he sent out letters to the residents regarding the curbing. He said he met with Pastor Kincaid of Bethany United Methodist Church regarding their curbs and sidewalks.

New Business

Advertise Bidding for Streets Project

A motion made by Gary Perry, seconded by David Magee and approved unanimously to advertise the bid for the streets project.

Motion to Separate Pool and Recreation Funds

A motion made by David Magee, seconded by Larry Little and approved unanimously to separate the pool and recreation funds. David Magee said this was discussed in the Finance Committee meeting.

Advertise 2018 Proposed Budgets

A motion made by David Magee, seconded by Larry Little and approved unanimously to advertise the 2018 proposed budgets.

Aaron Richards asked council why no one from the finance committee talked to him about the police budget. David Magee said we have had the finance committee meetings and you are welcome to attend. Aaron said he would like to have another police officer and it seems like council took the money for the new officer and is going to use it to get a codes enforcement officer.

Aaron asked for justification as to why the third office is not needed. David Magee invited Aaron to attend the finance committee meeting on November 8th.

Advertise 2018 Tax Ordinance

A motion made by David Magee, seconded by Gary Perry and approved unanimously to advertise the 2018 tax ordinance.

Road Closure of Halloween Parade Route & Front Street for Rockville Bridge Drop

A motion made by David Magee, seconded by Gary Perry and approved unanimously to the road closure of the Halloween parade route and Front Street for the Rockville Bridge Drop.

Commission Reports on File

Brian Webster of the Marysville Fire Company announced the last chicken barbeque of the year will be held on Saturday, October 14, 2017 and the dinners will start the first Sunday of the month.

Brain said they applied for federal grant for fire gear and the fire company was rejected. He said the fire company sets back about \$5,000.00 a year for new fire gear. He said they will apply for the grant again.

Committee Reports On file

Parks and Recreation Committee

The Halloween Parade will be held on Monday, October 23rd at 6:30pm. The Breakfast with Santa will be on Saturday, December 9th. The New York City Bus Trip is on Saturday, December 9th.

David Magee asked Rich Stees to talk to the other surrounding municipalities to see if they would be interested in making a contribution to our pool.

Correspondence

Scott Weaver announced we received a letter from Penn E&R Free Tree's. Orders are due by October 20th. Charles Wentzel asked if residents can request the trees or are they just for the borough to purchase. Scott Weaver said anyone can purchase them.

Public Comment

Deborah Troutman said when she walks down the path to the Lions Club there is a lot of glass and garbage thrown there. She wanted to know if we could put something up to catch the garbage or do a quarterly cleanup.

Rich Stees suggested putting a light at the bottom of the hill at the Lions Club. He said it's dark and you can't see anything. Scott Weaver said he will contact PPL and ask them if they can put a light up.

Brian Webster, 112 Lincoln Street asked instead of hiring outside codes enforcement if there are any thoughts of our backup sewer plant operator to do the codes. Steve Copp said it has been thought about.

Media Questions

None

A motion was made by David Magee, seconded by Larry Little and approved unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kim Charles
Administrative Assistant